### NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

# Memo

To:

Morton On Swale Parish Council

From:

PCSO 3778 Knights

Date:

22<sup>nd</sup> September 2018

Subject: Report for Morton On Swale Parish Council Meeting

Over the last two months the following crimes and ASB have been reported -

Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) 0 report Autocrime 0 reports Burglary dwelling 1 report Commercial burglary/other 1 report Criminal damage 2 reports Theft (all including from shop) 3 reports Violence against the person 1 report Other crimes inc Drugs 1 report

TOTAL CRIMES 9 reports

#### OTHER NEWS

## Youth ASB

Anti-social behaviour has reduced considerably over the recent months following the Neighbourhood Policing Teams work in conjunction with the Hambleton Partnership Hub through engagement, ABCs, Dispersals, 1 Criminal Behaviour Order being granted and another pending but also diversionary work like the setting up of the Northallerton Youth Space in the Town Hall (more detail below).

Figures show the hard core group involved in the ASB were involved in -

Jan - April 18 - 138 incidents April - July 18 - 88 incidents July to Sept 18 - 10 incidents

Some fantastic results which has reduced victim harm and showed what a multi-agency approach can achieve.

Northallerton Youth Space

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED



## NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

Following a rise in youth related anti-social behaviour (ASB) throughout this year a focus group of agencies and volunteers formed to see if we could create a safe space for our young people to attend to divert them away from ASB. After a lot of hard work behind the scenes the first Youth Space evening took place on Friday 27th July and thanks to the mayor we were able to use the Lower Northallerton Town Hall as the venue. It continued to run each Friday evening across the summer holidays. We had a total of 93 different attendees across the 6 weeks and an average attendance of 35-40 young people each evening. Each night was sponsored by a different business in Town ranging from Sainsbury's and Pizza Express to Tea Cosy Cakes. Due to the overwhelming success we now plan to run this event every Friday evening and are putting together a committee, policies and procedures and looking to seek funding to sustain this project for the long term. I would like to pass on my thanks to all those agencies, volunteers, businesses and the community who have supported this project so far.

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED